Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association


Meeting Minutes

November 6, 2008
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at the American Red Cross.  The following were present:

Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD
Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Greg Hull, PCFD #2
Karl Roth, PCFD #2


Jim Sharp, PCFD #3

Steve Murphy, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3
Bob Black, PCFD #5

Eric Watson, PCFD #5
John Burgess, PCFD #5

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5
Scott Casebolt, PCFD #5

Tom Sutich, PCFD #5
Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Doug Willis, PCFD #6
Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Cliff McCollum, PCFD #13
Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Tom Lique, PCFD #16
Guy Allen, PCFD #16

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17
Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Todd Jensen, PCFD #21
John McDonald, PCFD #22
Garry Olson, PCFD #23
William Tylor, PCFD #23

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Chris Streight, ARC

Chuck Frame, DNR


Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Christ Streight led the flag salute and welcomed everyone to the American Red Cross.  Last month he distributed information with their contact numbers.  He introduced Amber Walker who is a Disaster Specialist.  She organizes the DAT (Disaster Action Teams).  He is going to be sending out an e-mail with their contact numbers as well as the operations number as they received 3 calls after the last meeting to the wrong number.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the October 2, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present.  She sent in a Treasurer’s Report.  President Willis reported the balance of the account is $7,899.08.
Correspondence

None at this time.
Guest Speakers
Illicit Stormwater Ordinance – Wayne Wienholz introduced the guest speakers – Dennis Dixon and Hans Hunger.  They distributed copies of examples of some regional public awareness campaigns for water quality and discussed what some of the changes are going to be.  Please contact Dennis Dixon if you have any questions or need any further information.  His e-mail is ddixon@co.pierce.wa.us or his phone is 253-798-3696.
Juvenile Firesetter Program – Wayne Wienholz introduced Patty Stice and Sam Patrick.  They informed the group that they are working on the Juvenile Firesetter Program and in no way want anyone to feel like they are trying to take it over and/or that they are going to come into your organizations to take it over.  They are there if you need them or have any questions, ideas, etc.  For more information or to contact them:  Sam’s e-mail is spatric@co.pierce.wa.us or phone 253-798-2647, Patty’s e-mail is pstice@co.pierce.wa.us or phone 253-798-7118.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

Reggie Romines stated he had nothing new to report.  President Willis stated the February or March meeting will be held at Camp Murray and they will also be the speaker for that months meeting.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Banquet/Awards Committee

Todd Jensen distributed fliers for the banquet.  He stated they were also sent out via e-mail and it was brought to his attention that it was done in the newer Word version.  He will have Denise send it out again after saving it to the Word 2003 version.  There are only 6 people signed up so far.  Please register and send in your money to sign up. The banquet will be on December 4th at 6:00 p.m. at the Great American Casino and the cost is $40.00 per person.  Also, he needs a check for $250.00 from the Chiefs and Commissioners Associations for the entertainment.
Nomination Committee
President Willis reported that he would like to have the elections now.  The positions are still open for nominations.  He opened it to the floor for nominations.  There being none, by acclamation, the Executive Board will be as follows:  


President

Reggie Romines


Vice President
Ed Goodlet


Trustee 1

John McDonald


Trustee 2

Gary McVay


Secretary

Wayne Weinholz


Treasurer

Kathy Hale

DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported some December recerts were submitted in September and they were received back in mid-October.  This turnaround time is greatly improved.    With brand new paramedics, they can work in a student capacity with a certified paramedic until they receive their certification.  There is a 30 days minimum on recerts.
The Divert committee is still meeting quarterly.  Recording of off gurney time is averaging ten minutes.  There is a divert override instituted for critical patients.  The hospitals capacity website changed last month.  This is the website that shows who is on divert, etc.  Let her know if you’re not able to access it and/or if you need a username and password.

There will be a 5 day pandemic influenza planning exercise with the Health Department in November on the 12th, 13th, 14th and then the 17th and 18th.  They will be doing a large scale vaccination of people and they want to run through the first responder pod.  They will be providing flu shots.  If anyone has any interest in participating, please let her know.  With the flu, you are contagious with it the day before you show any symptoms.  October/November are the months to get the flu shot as it will stay in your system for 6 months.
Training – MetroTraining

Steve Murphy reported the next Metro training drill is next Wednesday at Lakewood, Station 2-1.  Decembers metro drill has been cancelled as there is a conflict with a PCSORT drill.

There is money available for TEW exercise and drills.  Gary McVay stated the amount is up 1.2 million dollars from the previous award.  This can be used for any regional training or local training with your neighbors.  It covers backfill, OT, fuel, etc.  You just have submit paperwork for it before the training to get approved.  The portal has a list of drills, workshops, tabletops, etc.
November 24-25 Henry Morgenstern is instructing a Building Safety class at Bates.  Contact Judy Harmon at DEM for more information if interested.  There is only one fire representative signed up for this class.  It’s a free class, includes lunch and backfill is covered.
Andy McAfee stated a Fire Officer 1 test is scheduled for December 4th with the practical on December 6th.  He has spots open if anyone is interested.

Bryan Pearson stated there have been some issues with regards to IFSAC accreditation and receiving certifications.  He has stirred the pot at the State level on this with regards to how long it takes for paperwork to be processed to get test results, etc.  A TAG committee has been formed and they’ve met twice.  The State is now saying they will have test results within 2 days if in an accredited program and within 30 days for open enrollment tests.  The Fire Protection Policy Board is meeting to discuss this issue on November 19th.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Chris Streight reported they had 10 incidents in October with 17 cases and 45 people helped.  There was $6,400.00 relief committed.  They would rather be called and not needed than needed and not be called.  Please make a note of their 24 hour operations dispatch #:  360-507-0021.  This is the number to call 24/7 for their services.
Department of Emergency Management

Wayne Wienholz stated that Steve Bailey apologized for not attending today’s meeting, he’s at a meeting with the governor.  The EOC has been having some tabletop trainings to test its abilities, etc.  Four hours per week all staff training.  Part of the issue with a new EOC is that they have so much technology available, they forget to interact.  It has been functioning very well and no call goes unanswered.
EMS

No representative present.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz distributed copies of the monthly reports.  This year there have been a lot of haunted houses.  They just seem to pop up out of nowhere and can be very problematic.  They do their best to stay on top of them as best as they can.
Bill Steele has resigned and went to Union Gap as Fire Chief.  He wishes him well and was sad to see him go.  He thanked Districts 21 and 5 for sending people to help with the testing.  He appreciates the support.

There was a very sad fire incident in Graham that he’s sure everyone is aware of.  District 21 handled it very well and they worked very hard.  There have been a lot of investigations and they are still awaiting results from the crime lab.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported there is a Strategy planning 3 day workshop in Cle Elum on November 12, 13 and 14.  They are asking for participation from the County Chiefs Presidents on the 13th and the Section Chairs on the 12th.
The Legislative Committee is meeting again.  The top 10 issues are available on the website.  Yesterday a resolution was passed by the Board of Volunteer Firefighters and Reserve Officers regarding pensions for non-combat volunteers.  They’ve agreed to work with three organizations to come up with a plan.

PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin stated their annual conference was last month and went well.  The Chief from Roy gave a great presentation on fraud.  A handbook from the State Commissioners for commissioners was distributed.  Their next meeting is at Edgewood.
PS Clean Air Agency

President Willis apologized for skipping this on the agenda.  Dic Gribbon reported the Board is pleased with the draft burning regulations.  The main concern now is if it is approved in February and it goes into effect in July, how do we go about getting the information out?  What is the best way for your area – flyer, article in a newsletter, public meeting, etc.?  Please let them know what would work best in your areas and they will get it put together.

Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported with recent weather warnings and floods that he just wanted to remind everyone if we do have bad floods this year to remember that we have 3 inmate kitchens and crews available.  These can be requested through the State EOC.  Washington Type 2 teams information is available on the website – www.dnr.gov  Also, FF2 training is offered on-line now for S130 and S190.  Still have to do the 1 day field live fire training, however, the classroom can be done on-line.
The seasonal fire crews were excellent this last year.  He noticed the volunteers that came from fire districts had great work ethics.

Unfinished Business

A.  3 Member Committee with King and Snohomish County Chiefs Associations – President Willis reported that he along with Ed Goodlet and Jeff Jensen attended a meeting and it went well.  Jeff Jenson stated there is potential for good dialog between the counties.  If anyone has any ideas or suggestions for this group to discuss, please let one of the representatives know – Gary McVay, Ed Goodlet, Jeff Jensen.  The next meeting will be in mid-January.
New Business
A. Pierce County Automatic Aid Agreement.  President Willis stated that Attorney Quinn will be sending out a draft.  Please get comments and recommendations back to Attorney Quinn on this.  He will be at the January meeting to go over this.
Good of the Order

Bryan Pearson stated he’s not sure if there is a standing committee or not, however, we need to look at the Pierce County Resource Plan and the zones with all of the recent changes.  Doug Willis stated this was discussed at the Tri-County Meeting and is being revisited.
Bob Vellias reported their ex secretary was served papers on October 31st.  She will be arraigned on November 14th.

President Willis congratulated departments that had funding measures that did pass.  This is his last meeting as President and he thanked the group for the experience.  Next month is the annual Banquet. We will all be in good hands next year with Reggie as President.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be January 8, 2009 at 11:30 at Graham Fire & Rescue.
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